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ECONOMIC AND 
COMMUNITY DEVELOPMENT 

 COMMITTEE MINUTES 
January 30, 2018 

In Attendance 
Councilman Erskine Oglesby, Committee Chair, called the meeting to order at 3:09 p.m. in the 
Assembly Room. A quorum was present, including Council Chairman Jerry Mitchell, Vice-
Chairman Ken Smith and Council members Carol Berz, Anthony Byrd, Russell Gilbert, Chip 
Henderson and Darrin Ledford. Councilwoman Demetrus Coonrod was not present. City 
Attorney Wade Hinton and Administrative Support Assistant Kera Jackson were also present.  

Others in Attendance 
ECD: Charita Allen, Deputy Administrator of Economic Development; Mayor's Office: 
Jermaine Freeman, Civic Engagement Coordinator; Finance: Daisy Madison, CFO

Approval of Minutes 

On motion of Councilman Gilbert and seconded by Councilman Ledford, the minutes of 
the last meeting (January 16, 2018) were approved as published. 

MLK Extension TIF Discussion 
Councilman Oglesby opened the floor to Ms. Allen to disucss the TIF approval process. 
Her PowerPoint presentation covered the following steps:  
Step 1: Completeness and developer capacity 
Step 2: “But For” and “Capital Plan Inclusion” 
Step 3: Application Review Committee 
Step 4: Public Hearing 
Step 5: ECD Committee Presentation for City Council (Feb 13)  
Step 6: Hamilton County Commission Consideration 
Step 7: City Council Votes 
Step 8: Hamilton County Commission Votes 
Step 9: IDB Considers Development and Finance Agreement 
Step 10: Presentation to the State of Tennessee 
The floor was then opened to Council for questions. Discussion ensued on the following: 

• What qualifies this as a TIF? (Henderson)
• Does the entire area have to qualify as a TIF? (Henderson)
• What is the Term of the TIF? (Henderson)
• Has any construction been started? (Henderson)
• Does the “But For” have to apply to the whole project? (Henderson)
• Why are we not using the 21st Century funds for this project? (Gilbert)
• How many years is this TIF Term? (Gilbert)
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• Total is 15 years for this TIF? (Gilbert)
• Requested educational session on why TIF is the best option (Henderson)
• Have we ever used the 21st Century money for anything else? (Byrd)
• Will we be paying for building these future projects? (Byrd)
• Will we be paying for businesses to come here? (Byrd)
• What are the plans for 9th Street if the TIF did not go through? (Ledford)
• What revenue would we be losing out on if we do not approve TIF? (Henderson)

Councilman Oglesby opened the floor for speakers from the public. Those speakers were 
Helen Burns Sharp, Tressa McCallie and John Konvalinka. Ms. Burns Sharp provided a 
report for the Council to review and attach to the record. (See attached) The speakers were 
against the TIF and questioned if this TIF fits the “But for” test. They also questioned why 
proceed with a TIF if construction has already begun. Councilman Oglesby explained that 
these questions should be answered on February 13, 2018, when the TIF is presented. 
There being no further questions or comments, the presentation was closed.  

Adjournment 
There being no further business, Councilman Oglesby adjourned the meeting at 3:47 p.m. 
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